Millennium Diggers Club News                           

Volume 7, Issue 7                                            Date~December, 2006                      
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         A Well Deserved Break!!!
	Club Information

Ted Staley,

Ed Johnston

                   Reminders Calls:

                       Lynn Baustian

                        Treasurer:  

                       Ouida Staley

Meetings:

The Gathering Place

 7845 River Rd N

Keizer OR 

2nd Tuesday Each Month

7pm – 9pm


Our Meeting Place Has Moved, It will not be at the Sr. Center any more. Note the New Address

No Dec.Meeting~ Party~December 16~Dinner Starts at 6pm ~Same place as last year

It is between City Hall and the Masonic Lodge at 22550 SW Washington.

There is street parking and a small lot across from the Masonic Lodge.
Remember: This is a POTLUCK Please Bring a dish to Share

The Club Is doing a Deep Fried Turkey Main Dish

Plates, Plastic Wear. Cups And Drinks Will be provided

See you There.

	Hi Everyone,

It’s been a long time with no newsletter. Here is a rundown of what’s going on.

September: Our Briggs Creek outing and what fun it was. The trommel was a big success but we learned that you must feed it slower or you lose gold. That’s not good. Everyone took turns digging the hole and feeding the beast.  We had a great turnout and the weather was wonderful. Robin Callander went swimming in Briggs. This is the first time I have seen anyone in just a swimsuit do this. So I followed and let me tell you it’s COLD…The pot luck was just great I can’t thank everyone enough for all they contributed to make this event so enjoyable. Thank You.

October:  No outing for this month due to rain and cold.

November: Our meeting was to set a new agenda for the coming year.. We have set some of the meetings & outings and others still need people to host.

January meeting will be a continuation of getting the rest of the agenda set if you can not be there please look over the months left and volunteer for one. Handouts will be presented on what has been set up to that point with blanks for filling in.

It’s time to pay dues for the new year. We had a vote in November and the dues have been lowered to $40.00 per year with no difference in mailed or internet.
	The reason for this is the new newsletter will be 4 times a year with each one having the past 3 months outings and what will be coming up for the next 3 months. Starting In January 2007 Amber Parker will be putting together the newsletters. She will need your help, as she is our youngest member.

After each meeting and outing the host person will need to submit to her a story on both meeting and outing, hand written or via the internet. I will continue to take photos to print. I know this is new but I have had trouble getting newsletters out. I have become burned out. Its been  5 years for both Ted and I. We will still be there for any questions and suggestions.

I will continue to do the club banking and memberships. Ted will continue to process the claims information.                 Thank you all!

The months that still need volunteers are:

February~ meeting and outing

July~Meeting & outings both a dredging and metal detecting. 2 people to do this??

November~ meeting and outing

 Now it’s your turn. 

I know everyone will do great…Please volunteer for a turn…..

	Delmon Ray hit on a good recipe to polish sunstones:

120/220 Grit for 7 days

Polish Tripoli 7 days

2 days in Boraxo Soap

3 days Cerium Oxide

Use 10 tsp per 6 lb tumbler for all,

The Water to just below sunstones

Add plastic pellets to tumbler after the first grind to make ¾ full or to back to level where you started.

Rinse well between grinds, Dry well and enjoy


	 This combination has given the best shine I have seen besides the vibrating tumbler.

Tripoli Polish      $ 2.95 lb

120/220 Grit       $ 3.95 lb

Cerium Oxide     $ 9.95 lb

This is available at:

Eds House Of Gems
7712 N.E. Sandy Blvd.
Portland, OR 97213

1.503.284.8990
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November Metal Detecting

Our outing was to Lund Park. It was the most beautiful day of November. We had a wonderful bonfire with hot chocolate & coffee. Ferman had our oldest find, a 1953 wheat penny and Fran had the prettiest, a tiger-eye pendant (tip broken).

Barbara had the largest find, a Susan B. Anthony.

There was a multitude of metal stuff found but everyone had fun.
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                                                    Labor day Weekend Briggs Creek
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Map To Christmas Party

Dinner 6:00pm~8:00pm

 Half & Half Drawing about  8:30 PM

Setup 5:00pm Cleanup Till 9:00pm
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